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For the attention of the Managing Director 
 
Scope/Applicability: 
 
All suppliers within the Rolls-Royce Civil Aerospace Supply Chain. 
 
Dear Supply Partner, 
 
Introduction: 
 
On 20 May 2020 we announced a major restructuring, predominantly of our Civil Aerospace 
business, to achieve total annual pre-tax cash savings of at least £1.3bn by the end of 2022. A key 
part of this restructuring programme was a review of our global manufacturing footprint.  
 
In December we updated you on a proposal to transfer our Hucknall facilities, including 
employees, design and supply chain management for fabrications into ITP Aero. This transfer 
brings new capability to ITP Aero, with Hucknall becoming a critical part of the enlarged 
business, helping to secure the future of the site.   
 
We can now confirm that as of Sunday 9 May 2021, ITP Aero has gained full ownership of the 
Hucknall facilities, the commodity of complex fabrications, including design engineering and 
supply chain management.  Hucknall’s current strong management team continue to lead the 
organization and its highly skilled workforce, ensuring a smooth transition as the site’s 
operations fully integrate into the ITP Aero operating model.  
 
We would like to thank the suppliers who have been working closely with us over the last few 
months for their support and professionalism in readiness for the transfer. 
 
ITP Aero will continue to be an important partner for both Civil Aerospace and Defence 
businesses and I’m confident that we will continue to grow and develop this strong relationship 
and collaboration moving forward. 
 
Action Required: 
 
No action required; information only.  
 
NTS Category:     Authorised by: 
 
General Information / Communication Warrick Matthews 
      Chief Procurement Officer – Civil Aerospace Operations 

  
     Dave Deakin  
     Chief Procurement Officer – Group Business Services 


